Minutes of OUCH AGM 2012
University Club

22 November 2012

Attendees
Phelim, Emily, Julie, Victoria, Jolyon, Stuart, Richard, Jason, Evelyn (arrived 21:44), Alan

Apologies
Anu 

Meeting opened at 20:47 – Alan was co-opted to take the minutes because the 2012 secretary (Julie R) was not available having left Oxford in March.

1) Minutes of last meeting and matters arising
Minutes of the last meeting were accepted.  Matters arising from the last minutes – 

· Jason had not contacted Dave

· Risk Assessment documents had not been updated

2) President's Address
Jason made the President's address – highlights of the year were Jolyon and Phelim joining Victoria in reaching the 100 handicaps mark.  There was a digression into a discussion on the how we would mark the achievement of handicap milestones.  It was concluded that completion of 25, 50, 100 would be the triggers for a celebration event.  The Athlete would provide the appropriate material for 25 & 50.  The committee would provide the cake for 100. It was noted that Anu was the next person likely to reach 100 handicaps.

3) Statistician's Report
Victoria provided the statistics report.  The high quality of the paper was noted.

4) Treasurer’s Report
Melissa had provided the treasurer's report in advance.  It was confirmed that the relay baton is still in Victoria and Jolyon's airing cupboard.

5) Social Secretary's Report
Provided in advance by Madeleine.  It was agreed that the colour scheme was good and that the lack of recent activity was correlated with Madeleine leaving.

6) Election of Officers
	Role
	Person Elected
	Proposed
	Seconded
	Voting

	President
	Emily
	Julie
	Jolyon
	Unopposed

	Treasurer
	Richard
	Stuart
	Emily
	Unopposed

	Secretary
	Jason
	Victoria
	Julie
	Unopposed

	Race Awareness Officer
	Chris L

	Phelim
	Victoria  
	Unopposed

	Webmaster
	Anu
	It was agreed that Anu was Webmaster for life

	Social Secretary
	Evelyn
	Stuart
	Victoria
	Unopposed

	Statistician
	Victoria
	Emily
	Richard
	Unopposed


7) Any Other Business
· Bingo fun run theme was declared to be “Nobel prize winners”

· Twitter feed – the agreed it was a good idea and healthy development

· There was an inconclusive discussion on whether a recommendation should be made on wearing “Hi-Vis” clothing in winter

· It was agreed the statistician position be extended to include social media

· Stuart provided material proposing a relay for summer 2013 covering a number of towns to the north of Oxford – the route would include Leamington, Stratford and Banbury.

The meeting closed at 21:54.

�	Had indicated that he would like to take the onerous responsibility





